
MAT 342 – Applied Complex Analysis Fall 2020

Course Instructor and TA.

Name E-mail Office Hours MLC Hours

Jon Yang jonguk.yang@stonybrook.edu Mon, Wed 11:30 AM Fri 11:30 AM

(Instructor) - 12:30 PM - 12:30 PM

Conghan Dong conghan.dong@stonybrook.edu Mon 8 - 9 AM Mon 9 - 11 AM

(TA)

Note: Any email about the course sent to the instructor must contain “MAT342” (as one word)

somewhere in the subject line (otherwise, it is very possible that I will miss your email).

Textbook. Complex Variables and Applications (9th edition) by Brown and Churchill.

Course Website. All the information about the course will be posted on Blackboard

(https://blackboard.stonybrook.edu/). Homework submissions will be done through Gradescope

(https://www.gradescope.com/).

Lectures. Lectures will be given through Zoom synchronously on Monday, Wednesday and Friday

from 10:30 - 11:25 AM. These lectures will be recorded and will be available for later viewing. The

links to access these meetings along with recordings of past meetings can be found on Blackboard

under “Zoom Meeting.”

Office Hours. Office hours will be given through Zoom. The office hour schedules are listed in

the above table. The links to access these meetings can be found on Blackboard under “Zoom

Meeting.”

Marking Scheme. Your final grade will be determined as follows:

Weekly Homeworks 50 %

Oral Exam 1 20 (or 30) %

Oral Exam 2 30 (or 20) %

Course Grade 100 %

Oral Exams. There will be no written midterms or final exam in this course. Instead, students

will take two 5-minute oral exams, once with the instructor and once with the TA. The first

oral exam will be scheduled during the week of October 19th, and the second during the week of

December 14th. You will be given the exam questions beforehand to prepare (although they will
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be slightly modified during the actual interview). The oral exams will take place over Zoom. You

will have the option of communicating mainly by writing if English is not your first language. The

two oral exams together are worth 50 % of your final grade—the one with the higher score being

worth 30 %, and the one with the lower score being worth 20 %.

Weekly Homeworks. Homeworks will be assigned on Blackboard (almost) every week. They

will be due a week later on Tuesday at 11:00 PM. The solutions must be submitted online

through Gradescope. Late submissions will NOT be accepted. Further details about Gradescope is

posted on Blackboard under “Documents.” The homeworks will be worth 50 % of your final grade.

The lowest two homework grades will be dropped.

Student Accessibility Support Center Statement. If you have a physical, psychological,

medical, or learning disability that may impact your course work, please contact the Student Acces-

sibility Support Center, 128 ECC Building, (631) 632-6748, or via e-mail at: sasc@stonybrook.edu.

They will determine with you what accommodations are necessary and appropriate. All information

and documentation is confidential.

Academic Integrity Statement. Each student must pursue his or her academic goals honestly

and be personally accountable for all submitted work. Representing another person’s work as your

own is always wrong. Faculty are required to report any suspected instances of academic dishonesty

to the Academic Judiciary. Faculty in the Health Sciences Center (School of Health Technology

& Management, Nursing, Social Welfare, Dental Medicine) and School of Medicine are required

to follow their school-specific procedures. For more comprehensive information on academic in-

tegrity, including categories of academic dishonesty, please refer to the academic judiciary website

at http://www.stonybrook.edu/commcms/academicintegrity/index.html.

Critical Incident Management. Stony Brook University expects students to respect the rights,

privileges, and property of other people. Faculty are required to report to the Office of University

Community Standards any disruptive behavior that interrupts their ability to teach, compromises

the safety of the learning environment, or inhibits students’ ability to learn. Faculty in the HSC

Schools and the School of Medicine are required to follow their school-specific procedures. Fur-

ther information about most academic matters can be found in the Undergraduate Bulletin, the

Undergraduate Class Schedule, and the Faculty-Employee Handbook.
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